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Dear Anne Weismann: 

 

 While processing your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to the Office of 

Legal Counsel (OLC) dated April 18, 2019, for records “pertaining to the views OLC provided 

Attorney General William Barr on whether the evidence developed by Special Counsel Robert 

Mueller is sufficient to establish that the President committed an obstruction-of-justice 

offense,” OLC referred one document, totaling nine pages, to this Office for processing and 

direct response to you.  For your information, this document was received by this Office on 

May 8, 2020, and the OLC FOIA request number associated with your request is 19-131. 

 

 This Office's review of the nine-page document referred by OLC is now complete.  I 

have determined that two pages are appropriate for release with excisions made pursuant to 

Exemption 5 of the FOIA, 5 U.S.C. § 552(b)(5).  The remaining seven pages are being 

withheld in full pursuant to Exemption 5.  Exemption 5 pertains to certain inter- and intra-

agency communications protected by civil discovery privileges. 

 

For your information, Congress excluded three discrete categories of law enforcement 

and national security records from the requirements of the FOIA.  See 5 U.S.C. § 552(c) 

(2018).  This response is limited to those records that are subject to the requirements of the 

FOIA.  This is a standard notification that is given to all our requesters and should not be taken 

as an indication that excluded records do, or do not, exist. 
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If you have any questions regarding this response, please contact Julie Straus Harris of 

the Department’s Civil Division, Federal Programs Branch, at 202-353-7633. 

 

 Sincerely, 

  
  Jonathan Breyan 

  Senior Supervisory Attorney 

  for 

  Vanessa R. Brinkmann 

  Senior Counsel 
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